OFFICIAL

Hon Geoff Brock MP



22MINFOI-0005

Hon Nicola Centofanti MLC
Member of Legislative Council
Parliament House
ADELAIDE SA 5000
centofanti.office@parliament.sa.gov.au

Dear Ms Centofanti

I refer to your application made under the *Freedom of Information Act 1991* (the FOI Act) on 5 December 2022 for access to:

For the period 21 March 2022 to 5 December 2022, a copy of all correspondence between the Minister for Veterans Affairs and the Member for Waite.

I have determined that the documents that fall within the scope of your application are those listed in the attached document schedule and that access will be granted in full to each of the documents listed in the schedule.

In accordance with the requirements of Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045, details of your FOI application, and any documents to which you are given access, will be published in the agency's disclosure log. A copy of PC045 can be found at www.dpc.sa.gov.au/resources-and-publications/premier-and-cabinet-circulars.

Should you wish to discuss the above, please contact me by telephone on (08) 7133 1200 or email at enza.pullino@sa.gov.au. If you are dissatisfied with the outcome of your FOI application you have the right to complain to the South Australian Ombudsman. Please contact the Ombudsman's Office directly by telephone on (08) 8226 8699.

Yours sincerely

Enza Pullino

Accredited FOI Officer Office Manager to the

MINISTER FOR LOCAL GOVERNMENT MINISTER FOR REGIONAL ROADS MINISTER FOR VETERANS AFFAIRS

22/12/2022

encl Document schedule



OFFICIAL

Freedom of Information DOCUMENT SCHEDULE

22MINFOI-0005

Freedom of Information application by the Hon Nicola Centofanti MLC, seeking access to:

For the period 21 March 2022 to 5 December 2022, a copy of all correspondence between the Minister for Veterans Affairs and the Member for Waite.

Doc No	Description	Date of Doc	Determination
1	Letter to the Member for Waite, Ms Catherine Hutchesson MP	23 October 2022	Released in full

Hon Geoff Brock MP



22MINVA-0112

Ms Catherine Hutchesson MP Member for Waite PO Box 445 BLACKWOOD SA 5051 waite@parliament.sa.gov.au

Dear Ms Hutchesson CATHERINE

On 11 November each year, Australia pauses to remember those who have lost their lives or suffered in wars, conflicts and peacekeeping operations. A minute's silence is observed as a powerful moment of reflection to honour those that have served their country.

I have been notified by the Commonwealth Minister for Veterans' Affairs, the Hon Matt Keogh MP, that the latest posters and resources to commemorate Remembrance Day are now available via the Anzac Portal at www.anzacportal.dva.gov.au.

These resources may be of value to schools and community groups within your electorate and I would appreciate it if you could share this information with the appropriate representatives.

Should you have any further enquiries, please contact my Ministerial Adviser, Mr Paul Sykes by telephone on 0402 121 241 or via email at paul.sykes@sa.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Hon Geoff Brock MP

MINISTER FOR VETERANS AFFAIRS

231 101 2022

